<u>Submission of petitions before ExCo</u> meetings continues to be suspended

The Executive Council will be on recess next Tuesday (April 14) and will resume on April 21. Given that the situation of novel coronavirus infection remains severe, the arrangement for the Chief Executive to receive petitions outside the Chief Executive's Office before she convenes the Executive Council's meeting will continue to be suspended after the resumption of meetings to minimise group gatherings until further notice. Meanwhile, members of the public can email their petitions to ceo@ceo.gov.hk or send them to the Chief Executive's Office of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region, Tamar, Hong Kong.